	University High School Boosters Meeting

	3/5/19

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Debbi Wolford)

· Vice President (Michael Coleman) 
· Secretary (Mike Orgler) 
· Treasurer Report (Bob VanPlew)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – 10 min 
· New Business – 10 min

· Adjourn



	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Mike Orgler at 6:31pm on 3/5/19.
Officer Reports 

President  

Debbi Wolford
· Welcome to all - Thanks so much for taking time to come out and support our school!  

· Although fundraising is one of Boosters’ primary goals, we are SO MUCH MORE than just a fundraising organization.  Through our initiatives, we are committed to fostering a supportive and friendly environment for our students, parents, and faculty to flourish in.   

· As you hear us report on the various activities and committees this evening, PLEASE think about how you can participate while also encouraging other parents to get involved with Boosters as well.  Only through our collective efforts can we continue to help U-High thrive!

· Of special note, we are specifically looking for a new VP, Secretary, and Treasurer volunteers for next year, along with some chairs for our committees.     
· We will look to continue to market these meetings as best we can (i.e. Facebook, etc.). 

· We encourage everyone to get involved and help out as much as they can!

· Again, thank you for attending and contributing to U-High Boosters!
VP

Michael Coleman
· Due to other personal reasons, Michael Coleman will be stepping down from his VP duties immediately.   Secretary Mike Orgler and past Boosters President Kelli Kiefer will be filling in and handling any Vice President duties for the remainder of the year.     
Secretary

Mike Orgler
· For those new to Boosters, we will have our committee chairperson explain each committee as they provide an update so you can get a sense of what all we promote and do with Boosters.

· Minutes are available on the Boosters website each month (approx. 5-7 days after the mtg).
· Be sure to register on the sign in sheet when you come to a meeting.  
· Committee chairs are asked to send updates prior to the meeting (include “Boosters” in title).
· A reminder to our committee chairs that we need your help to keep a log/notebook of how they do their committees so that knowledge can be passed on…and to identify a successor.
Treasurer 
Bob VanPlew
· See report below.
Administration Report (Andrea Markert – Principal)
· Everyone should have gotten an email from our Superintendent.  There are misconceptions about programs being cut and jobs being cut…that is NOT true.   The only change that has been made this year was at Metcalf around the expansion of their admission committee.  
· Not sure how many applications are in yet, but expect to get around 300-350.  Only have 141 openings this year.   There are a lot of siblings this year as well (around 30 and usually around 20).  
· Hopefully everyone received the email around grading practices.  We want parent feedback.   Will have a committee gathering the info and addressing it.   The biggest complaint is that there are so many different grading scales.  We hope to get to an AP grading scale and a regular standards based grading scale. 
· Jazz night is this Thursday night, 3/7.
· The end of the 3rd quarter is this Friday, 3/8.  The Monday after spring break, grades should be up.
· ACT for our Juniors is April 2nd.    
· We will be running a different schedule on March 22nd.  Look out for an email with the special schedule that day.
· We are hiring 6 positions for next year.   Looking for a new Physics, Social Science and Biology teacher.  Also hiring a school psychologist and another guidance counselor focused on college and career readiness.  Will also hire a ½ time business and ½ time social science teacher…with the hope to expand the business curriculum the following year.   
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Sue Spalding – Chair
· Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· Prom will be held on April 27th, 2019.   

· The theme is “Game Night”.

·  After Prom committee hosted a Cash Bash at BCC on February 16.  To date, we made a net profit of $6,200.

· AP committee met on February 19 in the library at U-High to discuss donations, volunteers and registration.

· Registration will go out on March 25.  Paperwork will be due back on April 5.  We will plan on setting up a table in the lounge on April 3,4,5 to collect packets.
· All the contracts are now signed.  

· Cell phones will be allowed at after-prom.

· We are sending two separate Sign-Up Genius requests: one for donations of food/supplies and one for volunteers to help at the event.

· Our next AP meeting will be on Tuesday, March 19. 
Hospitality (For Dances)
Michele Mathieson

Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (homecoming, prom, black-light)
· The FlashBlack (Black Light) dance was held on Friday, February 8.  
· Katy Kraft and Beth Sauser agreed to take over this committee next year.  

Directory

Tammy Baker

Chip Hansel

· Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· The Directory is complete.
· Need to ensure we have someone taking this over next year. 
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Susan Kullman 

· Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
· The FSA held a picnic style dinner for the teachers during parent Conferences on February 27th.   
· We purchased Avanti’s sandwiches and families donated salads, chips, sides, desserts, and drinks.  Thank you to all who donated!  
· Instead of gift cards this time, we gave each of the teachers a pack of Extra gum along with a little note saying: Thanks for spending “Extra” time with all of our U-High families for conferences!  That way everyone got something in their mailbox

· The flower arrangement from the centerpiece was donated to the librarians for their generosity in letting us use the library for dinner! 

· The next F/S Appreciation Event will be a breakfast on March 22. 

· I am looking for people to help out on the committee, and hopefully find someone to co-chair with me next year so they can learn the ropes for the following year.

· Reminder:  If you send things in with your students, please be sure to label them for the Faculty/Staff meal.  

· Remaining FSA Committee events for the 2018 – 2019 school year:

· Friday, March 22 - Breakfast

· Friday, April 26 – Breakfast
· Friday, May 10 – Breakfast 

· If you need to reach Sue, contact her at RNSKullman@yahoo.com or 309-533-1697 

Fundraising

Michael Coleman
Aimee Beam 

Michelle Hardman

· Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
· Wreath Fundraiser:  Complete
· Pillar Fundraiser:  No new updates.  Donations continue to come in and to date we have raised approximately $10,000!  And…it’s still not too late to donate!
· Sodexo ISU Concessions: 

       Open Dates:
· Spring Football

· March 13th – We do not have the times for this yet.  We will have the main stand open only 

· Special Olympics - 

· March 15th: 10am-5pm - 5 people - “IN” time would be 8am

· March 16th:  8am-5pm - 5 people - “IN” time would be 7am

· March 17th:  8am - 1pm - 4 people - “IN” time would be 7am

· Gamma Phi Circus  - 

· Friday April 12th - 7pm  (“IN” time would be 5pm)

· Saturday April 13th - 1pm (“IN” time would be 11am)

· Saturday April 13th - 7pm  (“IN” time would be 5pm )

· For Gamma Phi on Saturday we need the same group to work both sessions; won’t have time between sessions to count the stands down and restock them 

· Reminder that you make a minimum of $200 no matter what! 

· Will need a new coordinator for the Sodexo relationship next year.  Please let us know if you can help out!

· There are no current dine-to-donate opportunities scheduled.  
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

· Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House on Feb 13 (rescheduled from Jan 30), and 3) Freshman Testing in April. 

· On Feb.13th we served 800 cookies and cups of punch/water at the Prospective Student Open House in the lounge from 5:00-9:00pm.  Thank you to all who helped and/or donated items!  

· Our next event is Freshman Testing where we will serve fruit, veggies, and cheese & crackers to the incoming Freshman.  U-High parent volunteers serve and provide the food.  We also provide a light, grab-and-go dinner for teachers and staff that night.  Boosters usually provides the funds for the dinner (approx. $100)
· Motion for Boosters fund this was given by Lisa Heptinstall, seconded by Aimee Beem.  
· Please be on the look-out for the sign-up genius.
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Michelle Hutchins
· Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· We are still targeting a College Prep seminar in April, but the date has not yet been set. 
Spirit-Wear
Carrie Dale 

Michelle Wittman

· Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· No orders are currently active.   

· If anyone has any suggestions or things they’d like to see included in the online catalog, please feel free to contact Carrie.
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
· Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· We continue to do twice a month drawings.  Total to date is around $10,000 raised.
· We are getting quotes for new tickets from Heartland Printing and Bopi.  
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 
· Some believe there have been some online nominations but they may have been lost. 

· Please encourage everyone to submit nominations! 
Social Media 

· Nothing reported
Tailgate

Kelli Kiefer
· Purpose:  To create a positive environment for our Alumni where we provide a free meal prior to the Homecoming football game.  
· Nothing new to report.   
Website

Kelli Kiefer

· Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence & info available on our Website.    

· The Booster page can be accessed under the “Parents” tab at the top or by the Boosters link at the bottom of the page. 
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
· Many performed successfully at the IHSA solo and ensemble contest on March 2.  
· Jazz bands, along with the jazz choir, will perform at Jazz Night this Thursday, March 7th, at 7:00pm in the ISU Brown Ballroom.

Choir

Holly Pfister
· The Winter Choir Concert was held on Monday Feb. 25th at 7:30pm.

· The choir students will be going to NYC over Spring Break.
Dance

· Nothing reported.   
Orchestra

Mercy Davison
· The Feb 21st band/orchestra was excellent!

· The orchestra students will be going to NYC over Spring Break.

· Will be going to a Chicago Symphony Orchestra rehearsal on 4/10.  Exciting for them!
· 8 soloists and I ensemble participated in the 3/2/19 solo and ensemble event at NCHS.  All but one received a Division 1 rating and the one that got a Div. 2 rating missed it only by a fraction.  Overall, it was a great turnout and the students played very well!
Orchesis

· Nothing reported.
Speech

· Nothing reported.  

Theater

Holly Pfister

· The Shakespeare plays were excellent!
· Fiddler on the Roof will be done in April.
Sports/Clubs
· Baseball had a fundraiser (speaking event for an alum) that was very successful.  Raised a lot which helps the program throughout the year and funds the trip to Florida.   
· Math Team – had regionals on Feb 23 and came in 2nd.   They scored high enough to go to state on May 4th!
· WWYSE (world wide youth science and engineering – recently came in 1st place in recent contests!  Go to sectionals on March 15th.
· Baseball/Softball going to Florida.  
 Old Business

· None
New Business
· Discussed Booster Executive positions and Committee Chair positions that will be vacant next year and the need for volunteers to step forward. A list of open positions will be created to raise awareness. Please pass the word!
Adjourn
Motion to adjourn by Jennifer McCarron; seconded by Sue Kullman; meeting adjourned at 7:29pm.  Final 2019 Booster meeting is Tuesday, Apr 2nd    

	Attendees:   
	Debbi Wolford, Mike Orgler, Robert VanPlew, Andrea Markert, Stephanie Checchi, Michele Mathieson, Ash Sawhney, Shelly King, Julie Loy, Chris Bray, Susan Kullman, Todd Bullock, Mercy Davison, Lisa Heptinstall, Jennifer McCarron, Karen Hightower, Angela Bossard, Terry Ogunleye, Julie Heller, Teri Steffen, Beth Sauser 

	

	U-High Boosters Treasurer's Report – March Booster Mtg - 2019
Bank Balances Beginning of Month (as of 1/31/19)

     Busey Bank 

 $    15,037.78 

          Total Bank Balances 

$15,037.78
Receipts:

Select Screen Prints profit

 $           78.00

Wreath Sales
 $      1,340.00          
Total Receipts

$1,418.00 

Disbursements:

Evergreen for Wreaths
 $       1,311.52
Walmart – Postage Stamps
 $            44.00

Copy Shop
 $          945.24
Gold Rush checks to winners

 $          150.00

Total Disbursements

 

 $     2,450.76 

 

Net Gain or Loss

 

 

 $(1,032.76)  

Total Funds

$14,005.02
Bank Balances End of Month (as of 2/28/19)

     Busey Bank

 $    14,005.02 

     Foundation Account

 $    18,746.73 

     After-Prom Account
 $    21,211.58
Total Bank Balances 

$53,963.33



